
Press release: First review of 25 Year
Environment Plan published

The government has today published the first progress report of its landmark
25 Year Environment Plan indicating that, in the first year alone, 90% of the
plan’s actions have been delivered or are being progressed.

Launched in January 2018, the 25 Year Environment Plan sets out how we will
improve the environment over a generation by creating richer habitats for
wildlife, improving air and water quality and curbing the scourge of plastic
in the world’s oceans.

Over the last 12 months, the government has:

Environment Minister Thérèse Coffey said:

Through our landmark 25 Year Environment Plan and upcoming
Environment Bill, we are committed to bold action on tackling
plastic waste, reforming farming, protecting our landscapes and
boosting wildlife. While progress is encouraging, we know there is
still more to do.

As the future stewards of the environment, our children and young
people have a crucial role to play in protecting our precious
natural world. That is why, in this Year of Green Action, we are
involving young people in helping shape our shared future”.

The first progress report comes during the Year of Green Action, a year-long
drive to get more people from all backgrounds involved in projects to improve
the natural world.

A key part of the 25 year Environment Plan, the government has appointed 15
environmental ambassadors to inspire action across the UK, and is working in
partnership with the #iwill campaign to champion the role of young people
during the year.

The government has today also published a new indicator framework for the 25
Year Environment Plan, becoming one of the first countries to establish such
a comprehensive indicator list from which to monitor environmental progress.

It comes as the government explores introducing a new citizen science project
to build a broader understanding of the state of the environment.

Environment Secretary Michael Gove has written to the Natural Capital
Committee to ask for advice on how the public could volunteer to be involved
in a new environmental citizen science project. Members of the public would
go out and record their local environment, from logging individual plants and
animals to noting changes across whole landscapes, so that the data can be
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used to help shape future policy.

In addition to involving citizens directly, plans are underway to examine how
new technologies could be used to identify gaps in environmental protection.
Techniques such as satellite monitoring could show what crops are being grown
and where habitats need protecting. Social media data could also be used to
understand how people are interacting with their environment.

As announced by the Prime Minister in 2018, the government is currently
preparing the first Environment Bill for 20 years which will place the 25
Year Environment Plan on statutory footing and put environmental ambition and
accountability at the heart of government.


